
West Lothian Council SNP Group 
Leader:  Cllr Janet Campbell 
Depute Leader:  Cllr Frank Anderson 
Secretary: Cllr Sarah King 

Dico Tibi Verum,Libertas Optima Rerum Nunquam Servili! 

CONGRATULATIONS SPARK 

Council Meeting 23rd  November 2021 

West Lothian Council SNP Group notes the tremendous work done by SPARK (formerly 
Craigshill Good Neighbour Network) since its inception but particularly during the pandemic. 
They were a lifeline, and continue to be, for many in our communities in particular the 
Craigshill community. They adapted to providing a telephone befriending service, delivering 
meals, digital connectivity provision and training, ‘goody’ bags and activity bags, as well as 
online group activity like quizzes, sing a long, mental health wellbeing and virtual cookery 
lessons to name just some of the myriad of events that were there to support the community. 

The SNP Group also commends them on their achievement of becoming the first organisation 
in Scotland to receive the Diversity Scotland Gold Charter Award. 

Council agrees : 

The Provost and Chief Executive write to the organisation to congratulate them on gaining 
the Diversity Scotland Award and their sterling work with the community for the community. 

Hold a Civic reception for the organisation. 

Moved 

F Anderson 
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